
 

 

 

F4 Technical Advisory Memo 
 

№:            TAMF4-2021-015 
Date:   October 11, 2021 
Subject: Returning ADRs & Yellow Light Boxes at COTA 
 
F4 U.S. Championship Officials will collect all ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes issued during the 2021 season at 
COTA.  
 
Teams must remove ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes from all cars entered at COTA during parc ferme after Race 2 
on Sunday. This applies to both returning entries from previous 2021 events and as well as to cars for which 
COTA is the first 2021 series race. As usual, no other work is allowed during parc ferme.  
 
Prior to the event, please remove any ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes issued for cars not entered at COTA and 
bring them to the event. They may be returned at any time during the event.  
 
Please return your ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes to Stephan Bastrzycki at the Championship trailer. The tech staff 
will not visit teams to retrieve ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes.  
 
Parc Ferme will not be lifted after Race 2 until all ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes have been returned.  
 
Teams who have competed in 2021 events but who will not be at COTA must make arrangements to return 
ADRs and Yellow Light Boxes directly with Sydney Yagel (syagel@sccapro.com). 
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